
January 7, 2019 

 

 

Good Evening: 

This is Dr. John Mazzella calling, your child’s High School Principal.   

The purpose of this evenings call is to address the tensions, anxieties, or doubts 
that you might be feeling as a result of the message threat that was sent by one 
of our former students over the Holiday Break. 
 
We are glad to know that individuals who discovered the threat brought it to the 
attention of authorities.  This is a crucial step in preventing violence at schools.  In 
anticipation of classes resuming tomorrow both students and parents can be 
assured that there is no threat of harm to any member of the Fernandina Beach 
High School community.  Please know that all Nassau County schools, including 
FBHS, have detailed safety plans in place to help protect our students and staff.   
 
With this being said, we look forward to seeing the students of FBHS tomorrow. 


